
WCRTA Membership Meeting

February 13, 2015

The Williamson County Retired Teachers Association held its membership meeting at 9:00 A.M. at the Crab Orchard Golf Club in Carterville on Friday, February 13, 2015, with about 48 in attendance.

John Harland began the meeting by telling that Bob Campbell was in Florida, so John was taking the meeting.  Anna Morris introduced Jake Rendleman, telling everyone that he is running for re-election to the John A. Logan College Board of Trustees on April 7, 2015.  John then said the meal prayer and we had a breakfast buffet prepared by the staff at the Golf Club.  Their hospitality is always appreciated.

John Harland then introduced Representative John Bradley.  Representative Bradley said that United Health Care remains a topic of concern for many people.  The pension reform:  there should be a decision from the Court this Spring.  He then asked for questions from the floor.  Q ”How viable is the discussion over the pensions being taxed?”  A.  John feels it is something that will come up.  He said the Budget Address is net Wednesday.  He pointed out that Jim Kirkpatrick is in the local office while Bradley is in Springfield.  He further stated that he will recommit himself to be open and will work with people.  Bradley and Kirkpatrick left the meeting at about 10:00 A.M.

Business:  A vacancy in the Vice-President position still exists.  Jim DeYoung nominated Kent Carrell to be Vice-President of the WCRTA.  Anna Morris seconded.  John asked if there are any nominations from the floor.  There being none, John declared nominations closed.  All in favor said “Aye”.  Only Ayes were heard from the floor.  Zero Nays.  Kent Carrell is the Vice-President of the Williamson County Retired Teachers Association.

Judi Harland reported on the State Foundation Scholarships.  Thanks to Shirley Dodd, IRTA Treasurer, there are two $2500 scholarships available.  Applicants must be Juniors or Seniors in college and majoring in education.  The deadline is March 7.

John Harland, Director of Region 18, told of the new IRTA building in Springfield, hoping to be in by the end of February.  IRTA will rent out floors 1, 2, and 3.  IRTA is on the 4th floor.  They are trying to sell the old building.  The real estate agent says it could sell for over $400,000.00.

Legal Defense Fund: John Harland gave information regarding the Legal Defense Fund.  Already have spent over $300,000; encouraged the group to make another donation to the Fund.  There would still need to be about another $150,000 before the Supreme Court part is over.  A question from the floor:  “Have we gone to the active tgeachers to help with Legal Defense Fund?”  “We (WCRTA) have not.”

Treasurer Don Kragness collected dues prior to the meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 A.M.

Marge Mangan, Secretary


